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MEMORANDUM 

To: James L. Gillis Jr., City Manager 
From: Becky Witte, Deputy City Clerk 

Re: Consideration of awarding the Municipal Complex Generator Project (Bid No. 
23-B-010) to L&S Enterprises LLC in the amount of $298,467 as budgeted in
the current fiscal year and funded by a Hazard Mitigation FEMA Grant.

Date: May 26, 2023 

In March, the City was awarded a State of Florida Hazard Mitigation Grant Program 
(HMGP) Grant in the amount of $378,000 for the purchase and installation of a permanent 
diesel generator to provide backup power to the City’s Municipal Complex. The City’s share 
of this grant will be $13,500. This new system will be replacing an outdated generator that 
supplies limited power to the Complex. The City Council authorized application and 
acceptance of the HMGP Grant in December 2021 via Resolution No. 2021-34. 
In accordance with our procurement procedures, staff solicited sealed bids from qualified 
vendors.  A non-mandatory pre-bid meeting was held on Friday, May 5, 2023, and three 
companies were in attendance. Proposals were received until Thursday, May 25, 2023, at 
which time the submitted bids were publicly opened in the City Council Chamber Room 
located inside City Hall. 

The following responses received to our purchasing request: 
Bidder Address Bid 

Eau Gallie Electric, Inc 2012 Aurora Road 
Melbourne, Florida 32935 

$313,000 

L & S Enterprises LLC 800 Gatepark Drive 
Daytona Beach, Florida 32114 

$298,467 

Chinchor Electric 1460 S Levitt Ave 
Orange City, Florida 

No Bid Received 

Tradewinds 3703 S. Atlantic Avenue #706 
Daytona Beach Shores, Florida 

No Bid Received 

Staff recommends awarding the Municipal Complex Generator Project (Bid No. 23-B-010) 
to L&S Enterprises LLC in the amount of $298,467 as budgeted in the current fiscal year 
and funded by a Hazard Mitigation FEMA Grant.  If approved, it is estimated that it will take 
52 weeks to receive the generator due to the current state of supplies.  After the generator 
is delivered, it will take three months to install.  This means that it will need to be carried 
over to next year’s budget.  Even with the expanded schedule, we still have time to 
complete the project before the grant expires on December 31, 2025. 




















































